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While on the field, I have learned that fellowship is deeply
important, and it is at the heart of everything that is done
here. I am beyond grateful for the friendships that I have
made, and for all of the conversation, prayer, and
encouragement that has come from them. 

THIS MONTH WAS ABSOLUTELY AMAZING - LET ME TELL
YOU ALL ABOUT IT! This month started off strong on June
1  with the first church service at the new building. The
daughter works in Forssa and Vaasa traveled to join, and we
had an incredibly powerful service followed by wonderful
fellowship. A few days later, the Alphins and I headed to
Estonia for a missionary training and fellowship meeting
(AMTF). Being able to meet and learn from these amazing
missionaries is an opportunity that I will always be thankful
for. Back in Finland, the month has been filled with new
learning experiences, moments where I have had to step
out of my comfort zone, many prayer walks, and so much
fellowship. 
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On Field Update

While here, I have been able to enjoy adding new skills to my ever-growing toolbox. Last
month, it was hanging drywall and ripping up carpet, but this month was a bit more in my
element: writing a blog post and editing a manuscript. I have also had the opportunity to
share a devotion with the congregation in Helsinki for their Core support, preach a mini-
sermon during a Sunday service, and open and close another service.
All of the teaching that I have received here has not just come from opportunities that have
made me grow, but also from watching the leadership in Finland just living their everyday
lives. With every action, they operate in the overflow of the Spirit and are constantly
teaching me something new, moving me beyond the classroom setting that I am used to and
into a place where I am learning and growing from watching them. 



I have been blown away by
the kindness and
welcoming spirits of these
wonderful ladies. They
reflect Christ’s love and I
am so thankful for these
new life long friends.

Ministry over lunch: sharing both past testimonies
and future steps with these ladies!

Learning to step out of
comfort zones with Sis.
Jenny. 

Praying for laborers
during the first service at
the new church building. 

Made some new besties in
Tallinn, Estonia at AMTF!!

I had such a wonderful time in Tallinn earlier this
month with everyone here. It was such a blessing to
meet and learn from these anointed missionaries. So
thankful for our time together.

Celebrating with the first
receiver of the Holy Ghost
in the new church
building!


